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                                     Town of West Boylston
140 Worcester Street, West Boylston, Massachusetts  01583

Conservation Commission 
Meeting Minutes
	Date / Time / Location of Meeting
	Monday, 9-21-2020/6:00p.m./ IN ORDER TO CONDUCT SOCIAL DISTANCING, MEETING TOOK PLACE AT THE PUBLIC HEARING SITE, 11 MARSH HAWK WAY, WEST BOYLSTON, MA. 

	
	

	Members Present
	William Chase (Chair), John Hadley (Vice-Chair), David Mercurio (Vice-Chair), Emily Eaton, Carl Haarmann and Clerk Toby Goldstein.

	Members NOT Present
	

	Invited Guests
	N/A

	
	

	Welcome – Call to Order 
	Time: 6:00 p.m. (Motion made by Mr. Mercurio, seconded by Ms. Eaton)

	
	

	Approval of Previous Minutes
	CONTINUED TO OCTOBER 5, 2020 MEETING

	Motion Originator
	N/A

	                                                          Motion Seconded
	N/A

	
	

	Treasurer – Financial Report
	Mr. Chase reviewed and discussed the report dated 8-31-2020

	Motion to Accept
	N/A

	Seconded
	N/A

	
	


At 6:00 pm, Mr. Mercurio made a motion to open the meeting.  Ms. Eaton seconded.  All in favor.
Public Hearing, James and Diane Kaufman, Request for Determination of Applicability, 11 Marsh Hawk Way, West Boylston, MA:


(Glenn Krevosky and Diane and James Kaufman represented).  Mr. Krevosky described the area; the wetland area is made up of an intermittent stream flowing into a manmade pond with an intermittent stream discharging from the pond; there are two other manmade ponds.  The plan shows that the Bordering Vegetated Wetland is a narrow strip along the pond and intermittent stream edges.  Mr. Krevosky noted that no work is being proposed at this time, but any future work will be located outside of the 200-foot zone.   He showed the board members, on the map of the site, the house, wetland areas, and what area the Kaufmans are looking to sell.  He pointed out that they kept part of the pond, and noted that building is not allowed there.  Mr. Chase asserted that the stream is wet year-round, but Mr. Krevosky explained that the intermittent stream is not perennial on the USGS map and that it was given intermittent status.  He noted that DCR gave them an advisory ruling, specifying that so long as they stay outside of the 200-foot zone they do not have to appear again in front of them, and Mr. Krevosky noted that they gave the Commission that advisory ruling letter in their filing paperwork.  He pointed out the wetland line and that it drops into the pond by a couple of feet, and reiterated that the pond is a manmade pond (along with two others).

Mr. Mercurio opined that he had no problem with the proposal; neither did Mr. Chase.  Mr. Chase told Mr. Krevosky that he wanted to see the wetland line.  Mr. Krevosky replied that it is parallel to the swimming pool, and he looked at the footage and angles with Mr. Chase on the map.  Mr. Chase pointed out to Mr. Hadley where a future house may be built and explained that it cannot be built within the 200-foot zone.  In response to Mr. Chase’s question regarding the sewer line, Mr. Hadley replied that there should not be a problem, as the sewer has been there over five years.  In response to a question from Mr. Krevosky, Mr. Kaufman explained where the sewer is hooked up.  Mr. Mercurio opined that lack of a sewer stub was not a problem.  Mr. Krevosky added that he talked to DCR, and was told there would be no problem with sewer capacity.  He continued, that the applicants applied for a Request for Determination (and will need a positive determination) and with agreement on the resource line by the Commission they’ll go to DCR, tell them that the Commission agreed on the resource line and that they will be outside of the 200 feet.  Mr. Hadley added that they will have to meet with Planning Board to obtain an ANR; Mr. Krevosky agreed.

With no further questions or comments, Mr. Hadley made a motion to accept the plan as presented, and issue a positive determination.  Ms. Eaton seconded.  All in favor.
Other Business:
Minutes of August 3, 2020 Meeting:  CONTINUED TO OCTOBER 5, 2020 MEETING
Authorized Signatures Required by Accounting Office: 

As in previous years, the Chair (Mr. Chase), and both Vice-Chairs (Mr. Hadley and Mr. Mercurio) agreed that they would have the authority to sign Ms. Goldstein’s timesheets and invoices and other paperwork needing signatures.  Ms. Goldstein will submit this, along with a copy of these minutes when approved, to the Accounting Office.

Treasurer’s/Financial Report:


Mr. Chase reviewed the report dated 8-31-2020 and discussed it with the other members.
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING – OCTOBER 5, 2020 AT 6:00 P.M., AT 0 SHRINE AVE.
With no further questions or comments, Ms. Eaton made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:07 p.m.  Mr. Hadley seconded.  All in favor.
Submitted by:  _________________________________________






Reviewed by:  ___________________________________________



Date submitted:  _________________________________________
